
IMPORTANT: SAFETY RECALL REMINDER 
In February 2017, we notified you of a Safety Recall involving the Airbag Module on your 
2006 – 2012 GL1800 motorcycle. At the time, we advised owners of the following: 
Honda has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 
2006-2010 and 2012 model year Gold Wing GL1800 motorcycles equipped with an 
airbag. The propellant wafers in some of the subject inflators may degrade over time, 
which could lead to over-aggressive combustion in the event the airbag is activated. 
Overly-aggressive combustion creates excessive internal pressure when the inflator is 
activated, which may cause the inflator body to rupture. In the event of an inflator 
rupture, metal fragments could pass through the airbag cushion material possibly 
causing a serious or fatal injury to the rider or passenger. 
According to our records, you have not yet had your affected motorcycle repaired. Please call 
your authorized Honda Motorcycle dealer to schedule an appointment as soon as possible. 
This recall repair will be performed free of charge. 
If your motorcycle has already been repaired, or if you no longer own this motorcycle, please 
let us know by filling out the included, postage paid, Information Change Card. We will update 
our records and stop sending you reminder notices. 
If you have any questions about this recall, your authorized Honda Motorcycle dealer will be 
happy to assist you. 

Sincerely, 
American Honda Motor Co., Inc. 
Motorcycle Division 
 MTB 16269 (1704) 


